
Neighbourhood Watch Report March 2024. 
 
 
Once again it’s been a fairly quiet time in our village . 
 
We had one incident where two males wearing hoodies and grey jogging  
bottoms were captured on a ring doorbell camera stealing an alloy wheel off 
a driveway in Hagnaby Road. 
 
There were other wheels stacked up on the driveway. 
 
This incident happened at 6.43am when the ring doorbell alerted the villager  
that someone was on their property. 
 
The villager went outside straight away and heard a vehicle drive off. 
 
The police have been been made aware of this incident. 
 
I advised the villager to remove the rest of the wheels off the driveway to a safer  
place. 
 
 
A small pick up lorry with some lawnmowers on the back was seen in the vicinity  
at around this time by another villager who managed to get the last three letters of 
the registration number  which is STX . 
 
 
Please make sure your property is made secure at all times and safely stored away 
from the eyes of the would be criminals . 
 
When our South Wold Neighbourhood Policing team came to Spilsby on 
a community visit last week I went along and spoke to them and they informed me 
that we are still getting regular drive throughs in our village from them. 
 
 
Surrounding areas. 
 
A police patrol stopped a vehicle in the early hours in the Tattershall area .The driver 
failed a roadside drugs test and was arrested. 
 
 
Two young persons were identified as causing ant-social behaviour. Both individuals 
have been dealt with accordingly using anti - social behaviour legislation. 
 
 
Two drivers had their uninsured cars seized by the police.They also received a hefty 
fine and six penalty points. 
 
 
 



Through the night fours chicken were stolen from a property in Mareham le Fen. 
The owner said they had been shut away safely that night because of the foxes .  
 
 
A police patrol stoped a car in the Tattershal area.The driver failed a breath test and 
was arrested. 
 
A vehicle failed to stop for the police on the A158 .The pursuit was brought to a safe 
conclusion by the road policing officers as the vehicle entered Horncastle . The 
occupants of the car were arrested for offences including failing a roadside drugs 
test. Two people were arrested for drink driving. One provided a roadside breath test 
of 67 and the other a reading of 160. The legal limit is 35. 
 
 
A police patrol car stopped a car near West Ashby .The driver had no insurance and 
was disqualified from driving. They were arrested and their car was seized. 
 
 
The police received a report of a fraudster impersonating a police officer. The 
fraudster contacted the victim by phone telling them they had been a victim of fraud 
and then attended their address in attempt to collect their bank card. The police or 
the bank will never come to your address and ask for your bank details. 
 
 
Please continue to remain vigilant and alert at all times. 
 
If you see or hear anything suspicious please ring Lincolnshire Police  
 
on a 101 immediately to give them a chance to get to the incident. 
 
 
If you have any problems in connection with NHW please contact me on 
 
01790 763521  or email me  lindacreedy47@aol.com  
 
 
Linda CREEDY Neighbourhood Watch Co-Ordinator . 
 
 
 
 
 
 


